


3. When will Kainga Ora next meet with the Wainuiomata community about the proposed 
development? 

 When Kāinga Ora is in a position to provide the community with an updated version of plans, 
we will share these ahead of lodging Resource Consent. We will keep the community 
updated as plans progress. 
 

4. How widely do Kainga Ora distribute hard copies of their updates on this development? I myself 
am a resident of Wood Street and did not receive a copy of at least two of the updates in my 
mailbox. These need to be distributed widely within the community. 

 Please see the attached Map at Appendix 2. This shows the area of our initial community 
letter drop. We also have a residents’ email list of people who have requested electronic 
communication. 
 

5. Do Kainga Ora consider their consultation with the Wainuiomata community has been inclusive, 
proactive, genuine and satisfactory? 

 I refer you to a letter from Hon Dr Megan Woods, Minister of Housing to Member of 
Parliament, Ginny Andersen (attached as Appendix 3) which addresses this question and, to 
a large extent, some of those that follow. 
 

Kāinga Ora advises that it has noted the community’s preference for a mix of transitional 
and permanent public housing and that following engagement with the community, 
including two public meetings, it is continuing to review its plans for the site based on the 
ongoing community feedback.  
 
Another issue raised in January was the possibility of Kāinga Ora purchasing the site, 
instead of leasing it. Kāinga Ora is making progress in both these areas, however, given 
the issues involved it will take a little longer for it to present any revised plans to the 
community.  
 
In the meantime Kāinga Ora advises that it will continue to listen to and work with the 
community, acknowledging the preference for Wood Street development to be a mix of 
transitional and permanent housing.  This also includes working closely with local iwi 
collective, Taranaki Whanui ki Te Upoko o Te Ika. 

 
6. Do Kainga Ora consider their consultation with local iwi has been inclusive, proactive, genuine 

and satisfactory? Has this consultation been with mandated representatives of the iwi? 

 Please see my previous answer 
 

7. Do Kainga Ora consider their consultation with wider stakeholders has been inclusive, proactive, 
genuine and satisfactory? Who do Kainga Ora consider to be stakeholders in this development? 

 Please see my previous answer. 
 
8. What risks have been identified for the development and how does Kainga Ora track, rate and 

mitigate these? 

 Kāinga Ora has robust processes to identify and mitigate risks on all of our developments.  
However, with Wood Street plans still evolving during the consultation period, our risks are 
still being finalised. I am declining this aspect of your request under section 18(g) of the OIA 
as the information is not held. 

 
9. Does Kainga Ora believe they have followed their own legislation to date in regards to the 

proposed development, and if not how do they intend to rectify this? 

 I am declining this aspect of your request under section 18(g) of the OIA as the information is 
not held. 
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